
 

MEMO 
 
From: Sherry Turman [mailto:sherryturman@yahoo.com]  
Sent: Friday, May 06, 2016 2:31 PM 
To: Planning E-Mail 
Subject: Prairie Meadows Subdivision 
 
We are in the process of completing the build out of the Prairie Meadows Subdivision. 
 
When this started in 2008 we were told to leave a space just north of the detention pond for a 
"pocket park". 
 
Here we are eight years later and no one has ever been in this space.  There are several reasons 
we would like to make the green space into lots: 
 

 First of all the liability with children playing that close to the detention pond. 
 It would be a maintenance night mare trying to keep it up to code. 
 Most children don't get to leave their yards to play in this time, or they would play at a friend's 

house, not down the street with no one  supervising. 
 There are not green spaces in other single family subdivisions in the city. 

 
I am enclosing a plat showing the green space as lot 53A and 53B. 
 
We respectfully request your consideration in dropping the green space and making into the two lots. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
  
Sherry Turman 
___________________________________________________________ 
Ridge Estates, LLC 
(870) 931-4800  Work 
(870) 931-0167  Fax 
 


